THE VICE PRESIDENT'S CHAMBER WASHINGTON

January 8, 1934

Hon. Amon G. Carter, Fort Worth, Texas.

Dear Amon:

It is absolutely unnecessary for me to apologize for the brevity of my reply to your letter. I just can't help it for I am not given the time to do more than suggest what I want to say.

Wherever I am, whether here or at the Capitol, there is a constant stream of people waiting to see me-many wanting my assistance where, really, I cant be of any.

I received copy of the wire you sent Ickes and have also noted what you say in your letter- all I can say is that if I have a chance I will be glad to be helpful.

Mrs. Garner is under the impression that she thanked you for the box of cigars, but she was so busy the last week before leaving home that she might have overlooked it. Anyway, you know just how much I enjoy a good cigar, so there is no use for me to try to express my thanks.

With warm personal regards in which Mrs. Garner joins me, I am

Sincerely yours.

Mo M. Forms

JAN11 1934